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To:  All Staff Members 
From:  Terence P. Meehan, Superintendent 
Date:  December 5, 2023 
 
Subject: Report of Meetings – December 4, 2023 
 
 
1. Reorganization  
 

A. Election of President/Vice President 
 
 Mr. P. J. Copple was elected President and Mrs. Kelly Corey as Vice-President for 

2024. 
 
2. Personnel 
 

A. Leave Extension 
 
 Professional staff member #1033 was granted an extension of her unpaid 

maternity leave of absence effective January 22 thru May 30, 2024. 
 
B. Long Term Substitute 
 
 Mr. Brett Morrison was again elected to continue as long-term chemistry 

substitute thru May 30, 2024. 
 

3. Field Trips 
 
 The following requests for student field trips were approved: 
 

A.  Kim Heim and Selected Band Students - Lawrence County All-Star Band, New 
Castle Junior/Senior High School, New Castle - December 18, 2023 

  
B.   Cindy Welker & Students – FBLA, Slippery Rock University – January 9, 2024 
  
C.   Kim Heim and Selected Band Students - Lawrence County Elementary All-Star 

Band, Shenango High School - evening of January 16, 18, and full day on  
January 19, 2024 
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4. Use of Facilities 
 

The Board approved the following requests for use of facilities: 
 
A. The Baseball Boosters were granted permission for use of the Neshannock 

Junior/Senior High School gymnasium, cafeteria, and lobby on Saturday, 
December 16, 2023, from 5:00 to 10:00 p.m. for the purpose of offering a child- 
care service for school-aged children.   No fee will be assessed. 

 
B.    Junior High Student Council was granted permission for use of the Neshannock 

Memorial School multi-purpose room from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on January 20, 
2024, to conduct the 7th & 8th grade dance.  No fee will be assessed. 

  

5.   Financial Issues 
 
 A. Check Signer Authorization 
 

 The Board authorized the current check signers to sign all December checks.  
WesBanco will provide signature cards to update which will reflect Board 
Reorganization results with the changes to go into effect by the January 2024 
meeting. 

 
B. Transportation Service Contract – West Middlesex Area School District 
 
 The Board approved a contract between the West Middlesex Area School District 

and Neshannock for the transportation of two students to The School at 
McGuire Memorial for the 2023-24 school year, unless terminated in writing 
early by both parties. 

 
6. Board Issues 
 

A. PSBA Legislative Appointment 
 
 Mr. David Antuono was approved as a PSBA Legislative Council Representative 

for a one-year term. 
 
B. Lawrence County Career and Technical Center Member and Alternate 
 

Mr. John Lambo was appointed to the Lawrence County Career and Technical 
Center and Mr. P. J. Copple as alternate for a two-year term (2024 & 2025). 

 

 
 
TPM/dag 


